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The Washington County Board of Education fully supports Senate Bill 165. 
 
Notwithstanding the best of intentions, the adoption of the Maryland Healthy Working Families Act (“Act”) put 
local school systems in a difficult situation.  It is the practice of local school systems in Maryland to utilize the 
services of a substitute whenever a teacher is not available.  The Act, which provides paid sick leave to 
substitutes, creates a situation where school systems must secure a substitute for the original substitute who 
calls out at the last minute. 
 
Senate Bill 165, if enacted, would amend the law by specifically providing that an individual who is called to 
work by a local school system on an as-needed basis is not subject to the provisions of Section 3-1303 of the 
Labor and Employment Article of the Annotated Code of Maryland. 
 
We urge the committee to issue a favorable report on Senate Bill 165. 
 
Thank you.   
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